London Carbon Action Network Meeting
Annual General Meeting

25th March 2010 

Birkbeck, University of London 

	1. Chair’s Report

	1.1. JM outlined the key achievements and issues from 2009-10, including the development of HEEP over the year, and the impact of the loss of E-On sponsorship on the National Carbon Action Network.  Various alternative funding options are being investigated by the national CAN committee to secure the future of the national secretariat, which previously benefited from £120k sponsorship.  The national committee will be meeting on Monday to discuss future funding strategies.  All suggestions are welcome.

	1.2. SH gave an overview of the Committee nominations.  Existing committee members have been nominated to stand again, and 2 new nominations have been received for the vacancies on the committee – John Kolm-Murray (Islington) and Jessica Binks (Southwark).  The meeting ratified the nominations and agreed the committee for 2010-11 as:

Chair – John Mathers (Haringey)

Vice chair – Jo Gill (Hillingdon)

Treasurer – John Davies (Hammersmith and Fulham)

Committee Members – Elizabeth Fowler (Lewisham), Steve Nottage (Merton), Jessica Binks (Southwark), Gemma Moore (Harrow), John Kolm-Murray (Islington).

	2. NI 187 Local Authority discussion

	2.1. An open floor discussion was held with local authority members on the issues surrounding NI187 reporting.  It was agreed that LCAN members share serious concerns about the value and validity of this approach.  A large proportion of boroughs stated that they are seeing contradictory results in their reporting, indicating in many cases that their results are worsening, in spite of known improvements on the ground.  The only benefit is that it has raised the profile of fuel poverty in some boroughs, but the negatives are significant.

	2.2. The inherent problems of data collection were discussed – self-completion questionnaires are viewed as unreliable, both in terms of content and the random nature of returns.  Changing the methodology, e.g. to telephone interviews, may be desirable but is not appropriate at this stage under the rules (consistency of methodology over initial period).

	2.3. One borough (Bromley) reported that it has refused to report to DECC on the basis of lack of budget, and has not been challenged (there is no effective sanction).  Haringey plans to send out surveyors to carry out full surveys to verify data.

	2.4. This is currently only a 3 year exercise so this year could potentially be the last if the government decide to discontinue the reporting mechanism.

	2.5. The West London boroughs have drafted a letter to DECC to express their concerns about the indicator, and it was proposed that LCAN as a group may wish to write as a London-wide group.  It was agreed to draft a single letter on behalf of London CAN members to raise concerns of local authorities in London.  Individual borough comments will be invited and can be attached to the letter as an appendix.  Steps will be taken to continue with reporting for the third year.  If the reporting requirement extends beyond the third year, then alternative approaches will be investigated.

	2.6. CEN’s work was discussed – whilst local authorities may have issues with the reporting, it was felt that CEN are simply complying with the terms of the reporting rules.  The issue is not with CEN but the reporting itself.  However, increasing demands from procurement to justify this contract, mean that it will be necessary to obtain alternative quotations this year, in order to demonstrate a fair procedure and best value.

	2.7. Other agencies to be approached were discussed.  Previous attempts have been made to get alternative quotes (EAGA pulled out previously due to the size of the mailing).  CEN’s use of ESTAC marketing is an advantage, but EST are unlikely to subsidise HECs this year.  It was agreed to approach HESTIA, BRE and CEN this year to repeat the same methodology for consistency.

	3. Network meeting

	3.1. The full network meeting then began, including Associate Members.  Presentations were given by Global Energy Systems (on the Eco Air Boiler), Sutton’s Pay as You Save scheme, CEN (on last year’s NI 187 results) and GLEEN on Consumer Advice for the fuel poor.

	4. Date of next Network Meeting – September 2010 (details to be confirmed)


